Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, January 16, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

Dave Mackenzie





Joan Tresco






Tom Frew 
Pat Major






Chuck Dusen





Dave Pullyblank




Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement


Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement


Dave Page, Cory Page, Greg Kellogg

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from December, 2023, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve the minutes. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Dave Page – Lake Street Road – Land Separation
Page purchased tax parcel 22.-1-14.1. Separation is merging the acreage from the two fields from 18.-1-37 to 22.-1-14.1. Genesee County Real Property gave approval to merge the properties even though different tax sections. (18 and 22). No Landlock issues. With no concerns expressed by the board:

A MOTION was made by Dave Mackenzie to approve land separation. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Greg Kellogg – 51 North Street – Site Plan Review
Kellogg purchased 51 North a former manufacturing facility. Site Plan submitted proposes to use the building for emergency vehicle upfitting, repairs and vehicle sales. A new overhead garage door is being looked at for the side of the building. Approximately 15 cars could be worked on inside the building. No real vehicles will be seen from the outside. There is a need for police, fire etc. vehicles to be upfitted with lights, cages and other various EMS equipment. This will be a side business for Kellogg.  LeRoy’s Industrial Code requires a Site Plan Review to start. With no concerns expressed by the board:
A MOTION was made by Pat Major to approve the Site Plan as presented. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the board, on MOTION by Tom Frew and seconded by Joan Tresco and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
